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Perhaps it would be better to ask, “Which open space?”. I’m all in favor of open space as many of my columns regarding preserving views in Petaluma has shown.  I’m also in favor of paying to keep these open vistas as it doesn’t seem reasonable to expect someone leave their land undeveloped just to preserve my view.  Why then am I opposed to the proposed one quarter cent sales tax to fund the Open Space District for twenty years?

Mostly because proposed ballot Measure F isn’t so much concerned with open space as it is with funding a grab bag of environmental issues.  Measure F proposes (according to the ballot information) to, “preserve natural lands from development; protect working farms and ranches; protect drinking water sources; improve water quality in lakes,rivers and streams; create and improve parks and trails; and preserve the coastline and beaches.”

The writers of the Measure F could have stopped with the first purpose, “preserve natural lands from development”, but that wsn’t good enough for several specific environmental interests.  They each had to be sure some of the money would be spent on their individual pet issues.  

So what we now have is a shopping list that each interest will point at to demand that their specific interest be funded. This means that the sales tax money will be divided into at least six pots with six interest groups each deciding how to spend their share.  This is a recipe for conflict and failure.

Each group will insist that if a particular piece of land is acquired for their favorate cause it will further the goal of each of the other five groups.  Each of them in turn will turn the argument around to “prove” their desired land acquisition will do the same.  Perhaps to avoid any such conflict the district will propose setting aside six equal pots of money for each group to spend as they see fit.  The net results will be a process so fragmented that there won’t be enough to spend to make a significant impact on any of the goals or stated purposes for this proposed quarter cent tax.

Think about what the Open Space District has accomplished in the last sixteen years.  Are you aware of any open space purchase, can you point to it on a map or from your car? If you can’t, what makes you think another twenty years of taxes will change that? Perhaps, “What open space” was the best title for this column.

The present policy of purchasing only land volunteered for sale, without any known policy list of priority purchases, on its face indicates there is no “plan” only a vague series of goals for success.  The end result so far has been a random checker board like series of purchases.    

The current authorization for the quarter cent tax doesn’t expire until 2011, five more years.  What’s the rush?  There will be two more general elections before it expires. 

I think Measure F should be defeated this time around and the Open Space District given the opportunity to bring it back in 2008 and 2010 if necessary with a more defined indication of how the money will be spent.

